
HAPPY TRAILS RV CLUB MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 3, 2015 

Meeting was called to order by President Nancy Muggli at 5:35 pm after enjoying a holiday potluck 

dinner. 

New members and guest were introduced. 

Minutes of the November meeting had been posted on the web, but an error was noticed and 

corrected.  The rally amount of $264 did include the boat ride.  The minutes had no additional 

corrections and were approved by the members attending the meeting. 

ALSO, an error was found in the March 2015 minutes.  The original minutes did not state the names and 

positions of the new officers.  The correct should read “The following members were elected to offices 

for the 2015-2017 years: Mel Hinterlong, Vice President, and Renee Masching, Treasurer.”  All were 

favor to the correction and the minutes were approved. 

The treasurer’s report was read and approved.  They will be posted on the web. 

Rally Coordinator, Roger Augustin was not able to attend the meeting, so Mel Hinterlong reported on 

the sites that were suggested at the Nov. meeting.  He asked if anyone would be interested in being a 

wagonmaster for any of the rallies.  No one volunteered, but it was suggested that we table this for the 

next meeting so that members could do some research on the sites.  Everyone agreed. 

Wayne Muggli gave an update on January’s rally to the Lake Havasu Balloon Festival.  There is a 1:00 

check-in at the site we will be staying (Lake Havasu RV Resort).  He asked everyone attending to stay a 

few minutes after the meeting to meet so he can answer any questions members might have. 

Linda Heckman gave an update on the March 8-15, 2016 trip to Puerto Penasco (Rocky Point).  She will 

have a short meeting right after the February 4th meeting to talk about final plans.   

Jeri Desmond spoke about the Organ Pipe Cactus National Monument March 6-8, 2016 as a lead rally to 

the Mexico trip.  Sam Throm will be leading a hike on Monday the 7th. 

Social Director, Elana Augustin stated that she is working on getting a speaker from FMCA for the 

January meeting. 

President Nancy reminded members that dues need to be paid for this year.  The amount is $15 per 

member, not rig.  This needs to be paid in order to take part in any of the rallies. 

Nancy also asked if anyone would be interested in being on a committee to check on the price of shirts, 

jackets and/or hats for the club.  Mary Russell and Judy Peterson volunteered. 

The meeting was adjourned and we had the gift exchange. 

 

Barbara Throm 

Secretary 


